April 5, 2005
Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in our Lord and Savior’s name, we thank the Lord for His many blessing and for
safety. We had a great time on the ferry from Haines, Alaska to Bellingham, Washington. We
were able to catch up on work that had been piling up and also to get some much needed rest.
Traveling from Washington State to North Carolina was something that we had not done before.
The only problem we had was when someone broke into our truck outside of Seattle,
Washington and stole a few items. We praise the Lord that the truck was not damaged and that
we could continue on our trip. We know God allows things to happen for a reason and we just
trust Him. We praise the Lord that has been the only problem we have had so far and we pray
that we will not have any more. But if we do, we pray for God to help us to stay faithful. He
makes no mistakes.

Nancy and I have been traveling a lot since we arrived in North Carolina the end of February.
We have had many meetings so far and the Lord has blessed. Several churches are considering
increasing our support. Some have already and we praise the Lord for the increase. We have
meetings in some new churches. Please pray with us that if it is God’s will, they will become
partners in the ministry with us. We are in need of at least $500.00 a month new support and
with God’s help we trust that we will see the increase. Also help us pray that God will supply the
need for an 8°x10” or 8°x12’ cargo trailer. We need a trailer to carry some materials back to
Alaska and a trailer will help. Our truck was full to the brim traveling down here and it will be
full on the trip back.

It has been a real blessing to see our parents and other family members and to greet old friends
again. We are looking forward to seeing many of you as we travel from church to church. Some
of you we have not seen in many years and others we have never met but you have faithfully
been praying for us and supporting us. We want to thank each of you for your faithfulness and
we pray that God will continue to bless each of you.

If I have not contacted you yet about a meeting, I have not forgotten you. We have been on the
road ever since we arrived but we hope to see as many of you as possible. I will be calling many
of you soon to see if you would like to have us for a meeting. Please help us pray for God’s
direction as we plan meetings. During the entire month of April and first part of May we will be
on the road traveling, so please pray for safety and that God will be glorified in all that we do.

Thanks again for standing behind us these many years. May God bless each of you.

In Christ,
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